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Some of the records contain the personal information of third parties (these records are 
indicated in the schedule). Access to this information has been refused on the basis of Section 
37(1).  
 
Public interest test 
I acknowledge that Section 37(5)(a) provides for the release of personal information relating 
to third parties where the public interest that the request should be granted outweighs the 
right to privacy of the individuals to whom the information relates.  
 
I have considered the public interest issues which arise in this case and have taken account 
of the following factors. 
 
In favour of release: 

• the public interest in the public knowing how a public body performs its functions; 
• the public interest in members of the public exercising their rights under the FOI 

Acts. 
 
In favour of withholding the records:  

• the public interest in protecting the right to privacy;  
• the public interest in public bodies being able to perform their functions effectively. 

 
I consider that the public interest in preserving the privacy of the third party involved 
outweighs the public interest that would be served were the records to be released to you in 
this instance. Accordingly, the information concerned has been redacted from the records 
released. 
 
3. Rights of appeal 
 
If you are unhappy with this decision you may seek an internal review. In the event that you 
wish to do so, please e-mail foi@hiqa.ie. The appeal will involve a complete reconsideration 
of the matter by a more senior member of the staff of HIQA. Please note that a fee of €30 
applies in the case of an internal review. 
 
You should make your appeal within 4 weeks, from the date of this notification, where a day 
is defined as a working day excluding, the weekend and public holidays. However, the 
making of a late appeal may be permitted in appropriate circumstances.  
 
Please note, details of all non-personal FOI requests are published on HIQA’s FOI disclosure 
log available on HIQA’s website: http://www.hiqa.ie 
 
If you have any queries in relation to this decision, please contact the FOI Liaison Officer, 
Sean Lynch, on foi@hiqa.ie or 085 8050586. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Gillian Hastings 
Statutory Investigations Coordinator  




